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12th September 2017
Dear Ruari
Happisburgh Parish Council response to Vattenfall PEIR

I will attempt to keep this response extremely brief so that the points are made coherently, rather than being lost within unnecessary words.

Happisburgh Parish Council holds meetings monthly and listens to parishioners’ points at every meeting, as well as discussing the subject at every meeting.  The Parish Council would like to make the following points:
· The project MUST NOT EFFECT PROPERTIES
· The Council will not accept AC as an option, and recommends only DC as a possibility on the basis that AC is simply too disruptive to the fragile land in the village

· The Council urges Vattenfall not under any circumstances to consider Short Drill rather than Long Drill on the basis that the short drill option is nothing short of madness.  The Short Drill option (quite apart from the fact that it simply wouldn’t work!) would damage our fragile cliffs, would severely affect our beach, and would have long term issues.  The Parish Council is concerned that Vattenfall does not seem to understand that one metre of beach can be lost during a storm - that is the depth at which the cable would be buried with a short drill! There is a worrying lack of understanding of coastal process given the short tidal window to manage and complete work on one the most dynamic full tidal beaches in the UK.  No methodology has been given to the management of the beach or public safety.
· The Parish Council / village is dependent on income from the Beach Road car park.  Any enforced closures must be as brief as possible and a very long notice period must be given, and compensation made available
· The Parish Council would require a community pot of money to be made available from Vattenfall, which would be used on Coastal Protection, to compensate the village for the immense inconvenience and stress caused by the project.  

· Any lighting of CRS should be considerate - 1. fully shielded (enclosed in full glass cut-off fitments)  2. directed downwards (mounted horizontally to the ground and not tilted upwards)  3. switched on only when needed (no dusk to dawn lamps)  4. white light low energy lamps (Philips Cosmopolis or fluorescent) and not orange or pink sodium sources)
· The Parish Council feels that Happisburgh will be (if the application is approved) immensely effected by the proposal, both physically and financially, and has asked Vattenfall for funding for a land agent, which has been refused.  All effected land owners have received full funding for land agents.  The Parish Council insists that funding is given for a land agent urgently
· The Parish Council would strongly recommend that any landfall for both windfarms is made at the same time
The Parish Council would be delighted to expand on the above points if and when required
Yours sincerely
Jo Beardshaw
Happisburgh Parish Clerk and Responsible Finance Officer

